COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

GENERAL MEETING

JANUARY 13, 2011

The January General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called order at 7:00 pm after past President Darilyn Kisch passed the gavel and bell to the new President, Irelle Beatie.  Irelle thanked the existing board for their work the last six months and then called the meeting to order.

WELCOME:  Irelle welcomed two new members and one guest.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Irelle thanked members for the canned food donation and

 reminded members of the board meeting Thursday, January 20 at Maravilla at 6:30 pm.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Workshops:  Patty Six reported there is room in the Sandy Turner workshop.  The Jean Wells workshop in February is full.  There will be an Open Sew at GVCC on March 12 from 9 to 3 which is free.  The Airbus for Road to California on January 22 is full.  Patty gave the times and locations for pickups.

Programs:  Sue Kadner reported on a fashion exhibit at the Los Angeles Count Museum of Modern Art.

Block of the Month:  Darilyn announced the winners of the blocks for the month:  Linda Estrada and Lou Ann Smith.  Darilyn explained the Churning Geese block for next month.

Challenge Quilt:  Carol Hart, dressed as a Pink Panther, reported on the challenge quilts.  The prize ribbons were on display.  The circumference on wall hangings is limited to 122 inches.  There will be a collection table in February and entry forms are available.  Carol will answer questions during the break.

Opportunity Quilt:  Sue Davies reported the winner of the Quilt was Teri Bontrager of Santa Maria and presented some background information on her.  Sue also reported on the finances for the Opportunity Quilt.  She stated $4500 worth of tickets were sold, $1300 was spent for expenses which gave the guild a profit of $3200.

Community Quilts:  Yolanda and Louise received a thank you note from Hospice.  Louise displayed a quilt using squares made at the Quilt Show by the education booth.  Santa Barbara Pediatrics will be receiving community quilts this year.  Five quilts will be going to the Veterans Association and Fostering Friends will also be receiving quilts.

SHOW & TELL:  Sixteen members presented their quilts or made an announcement.

BREAK: Hosted by the Sew Whats

DOOR PRIZES:  Door Prizes took in $20 and awarded prizes to Nola Ferguson, Julie Cohen, Georgia Jameson and Judy McCartney.  Prizes were donated by Craft Essentials, Treasure Hunt, Grant House, Baron’s Fabrics, Creation Station, Fabric Quarter and Art and Jenny Sewing.

Heart Blocks for New Zealand miners can be given to Sue Kadner.
PROGRAM:  Suzy Pelovsky introduced the guest speaker, Sandy Turner, after telling a humorous story of a blind date.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs

Recording Secretary

